
PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE: 
   I hope everyone is sur-
viving the heat and drought 
we’re (not) enjoying this 
summer. Vickie and I have 
been waiting for the toma-
toes to ripen so we can en-
joy our tomato sandwiches 
and our scrambled egg and 
tomato sandwiches. By now 
we would normally be on 
our second loaf of white 
bread, a treat for us!  
   We’ve had some great 
participation at the last 
couple of shows, the Eddie 
Busko Memorial Cruise-In 
June 29 and the MSV show  
July 20. THANK YOU everyone who helped with 
these events and brought their vehicles to share with 
everyone. A great big THANK YOU to MSV show 
Chairman Dan Rowzie for a job well done !  
    We have a very busy Aug. coming up. [See page 
2 for details and sign-up deadlines] On Sunday 
August 4th Paul Ruscito has put together a Fun Run 
to the Dale Adams Collection in New Market. Sunday 
August 11th is our turn to host the annual Corn 
Roast, which will be at the Antique Car Shelter at 
Jim Barnett Park. We share this event with Queen 

City Region, AACA 
and it is always a 
good chance to socialize with our “sister” club. So 
come on out and enjoy great food and friendships.  
     Then on Saturday 
August 17th we have 
a very special event, a 
meet and greet with 
fellow AACA members 
from New Jersey Re-
gion. This is a rare 
opportunity to meet 
other AACA members 
from outside our area. 
Art Bragg will start 
everything off with 
everyone enjoying his 
collection of cars and 
automobilia followed 
by a lunch stop. This 

 Aug 1, 2024   7pm  
     Membership  
Meeting & Potluck 
 

        

Antique Car 
Shelter  
Jim Barnett Park  
1001 E. Cork St  

     Winchester, VA 22601 
 

(see map & directions, next-to-
last page of newsletter)  
 

             Meeting Hosts:  
   Vickie & Jeff Smulovitz  

   

 This will be a “potluck” 
meeting at the shelter. The 
Club will provide the meat 
entrée. Please bring a 
“covered dish” (for example: 
appetizer, salad, vegetable 
side, dessert) to share, and 
your own dinner plate, table-
ware, tablecloth and bever-
age.  See you there!  
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CALENDAR 

   

The Split Rim 

 

       WELCOME NEW MEMBERS ! 

The Board is pleased to report acceptance of the follow-
ing new members at the July Board Meeting. Please add 
to your 2024 Roster:  

         James and Vera Shockey of Old Fields, WV 
            (304) 709-2893     vshockey2015@yahoo.com 
                The Shockeys are into ‘70s Corvettes                                                
                                  WELCOME ABOARD ! 

   [continued under   
    PRESIDENT, page 9] 

• AUG 1 -  Membership Meeting &  

Potluck, 7pm, Antique Car Shelter, Jim 
Barnett Park. 

• AUG 4  -  Fun Run to New Market, VA. 

See page 2 for details.  

• AUG 11  -  Annual Corn Roast, 1pm,  

Antique Car Shelter, Jim Barnett Park. 
See page 2. 

• AUG 15  -  Board Meeting, 7pm, Round 

Hill Church, Winchester. All members 
welcome.   

• AUG 17  -  Meet & Greet,  New Jersey 

Region AACA Tour 10am. See page 2. 

• AUG 26  -  NOON DEADLINE for  SEPT  

NEWSLETTER  

• SEP 2  -  Happy Labor Day ! 

• SEP 5 -  Membership Meeting &  

Potluck, 7pm, Antique Car Shelter, Jim 
Barnett Park.  

                  AUG. CLUB CALENDAR  -  CAR OF THE MONTH 
 Bruce & Judi Hall’s 1972 BMW 2002tii    (see story on page 5) 

 

HAPPY AUGUST BIRTHDAYS !  

01 Nancy Omps 10 Pam Orndorff 18 Doug Swanson 22 Lisa Vining 

04 Jerry Lunt 13 Kenny Harper 20 Lynn Cookson 29 Nita Bearer 

06 Anne Moore 14 Teresa Allen 21 Bill Carl 30 Duane Catlett 

10 Carol Kerr 15 Lorie Ruscito 21 Lauren Conrad 31 Liz Kline 
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  GARAGE TOUR  +  MEET-AND-GREET       
         SATURDAY  AUG. 17    10 AM 
The New Jersey Region, AACA is having their summer tour right here in Winchester the third weekend in Au-
gust. Our own Art Bragg is opening his collection on Sat. Aug. 17 from 10 am-Noon for the New Jersey group 
and we are invited to attend and meet and mingle with the New Jersey visitors. Lunch is planned for Noon at 
Paladin II in Clear Brook, VA. If you want to have lunch with the group, contact Linda Comontofski at the Aug. 
1 Membership meeting to get your name on the list, or email her at shenandoahregion@gmail.com by Aug. 1. 
Come to the Aug. 1 meeting for directions if you’ve not been to Art’s before. 

             FUN RUN      
    SUNDAY AUG. 4 
Paul Ruscito is heading up a Fun 
Run to Dale Adams’ collection in 
New Market, VA. Drive antique 

or modern, rain or shine. We leave at 12:30 pm  
from the old Food Lion Shopping Plaza in Stephens 
City  (Exit 307 RT 81 and 277 East) behind “Auto 
Zone.” We’ll take Rt. 11 to Dale’s place, arriving 
about 2pm. At approx. 3:30pm, we will head to 
Southern Kitchen in New Market (10 minutes away) 
for an early supper, leaving about 5pm to return to 
Stephens City around 6:30 pm.  
     Menu: https://southernkitchenrva.net/menu 
Paul needs a head count for the restaurant. Last day 
to sign up is July 27.  Phone 540-624-9454 or 
p.ruscito@comcast.net to sign up or for questions.  

                   ANNUAL CORN ROAST  
            SUNDAY,  AUG. 11, 2024 
The Region is hosting the Annual Corn Roast Sunday, 
August 11 at 1:00 pm at the Antique Car Club Shelter 
in Jim Barnett Park. Mark Dinsmore and Kevin Malony 
are organizing the event and manning the grill, and 
our sister Region, Queen City, will be joining us. This is 
also a potluck, so plan to bring a covered dish, des-

sert, or salad to share, and your own din-
ner plate, tableware, and tablecloth. The 
Club will provide the corn, chicken, and 
beverages. Can’t get any better than 
fresh corn right off the grill. Yum !   

    WANTED: YOUR   
  VEHICLE’S PHOTO  
      FOR THE 2025    
   CLUB CALENDAR 

    

Tom Parker’s now accepting photo submissions for the 
2025 Club Calendar. These can be your rolling ride, or a 
good photo of your project in progress. How about both a 
“before” and “after” photo? 
    The calendar will be in an 8.5" x 11" (closed) wall-
calendar format, one vehicle per month. Side or 3/4 views, 
taken outside in daylight, show off vehicles best. Please 
email your vehicle’s photo to Tom at  
                  tomrparkerjr@gmail.com.  
   The best results are from hi-res photos; keep in mind that 
they’ll be sized at approx. 8” x 
10” in landscape mode. Most 

cellphone cameras take fairly hi-res photos if you don’t 
have digital pics on file. If you have photos on your cell-
phone and don’t know how to download them to email, you 
can text the photos to Tom at (703) 727-3665.  
    If you don’t have a way to get Tom a digital photo, or 
don't have a photo, please contact him to make other ar-
rangements. Tom will also need a little info about your ve-
hicle for the caption; like how long you’ve had it, what res-
toration was needed, any special facts, or how many miles 
you’ve driven it, etc.   
   Deadline for submission is Sept. 30. This dead-
line allows for calendars to be created and received in time 
for delivery at the Nov. membership meeting. Thanks! 

          Sunshine Report   

                       Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report sending:  
 

 Get-well wishes to Bruce Hall, who is recovering at home after a medical 
procedure in July, and to Jim Tillery, who fell and banged up his knee 
and ankle (luckily, no broken bones). 

 Elsie Grant Norman reports she is moved into her new independent liv-
ing apartment at Freedom Pointe in The Villages, FL, and is settling in 
well. She’s enjoying not cooking nor worrying about the yard. 

 As always, let’s all keep in our thoughts and prayers those 
members who struggle daily with ongoing issues that keep 
them "in the shop" and not running on all cylinders.  

Send articles, photos & ads to:  

shenandoahregion@gmail.com  
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 MUSEUM OF THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY  

         SHENANDOAH REGION AACA 

    MSV ANTIQUE & MODIFIED CAR SHOW     

                      JULY 20, 2024 
                by Dan Rowzie, Show Chairman 

    This year’s  MSV car show, coordinated by Shenandoah 

Region, had 108 vehicles on the showfield at the 10:30 am 

cutoff for registrations. The morning was cool and the fore-

cast for rain was supposed to be late afternoon. But as of-

ten happens at 

this annual 

show, about 

noon the fore-

cast changed, 

and rain was 

now due to 

come much ear-

lier than ex-

pected. The 

Team hustled, 

and our picks for 

the Museum 

awards were 

completed early, 

and ballots for 

People’s Choice 

and Top Ten 

votes counted 

early. Awards 

were presented 

about one 

o’clock, just as 

some sprinkles 

began and 

some cars be-

gan to exit the 

field.  

     The 

showfield was full of a wide variety of vehicles representing 

many years, makes, and models. As Jim Colville put it, 

“There was something for every classic car fan.” There was 

even a drag boat. Several people have commented on the 

high quality of this year’s entries. 

    Since this is an open-house type event for the Museum, 

we had a larger family-oriented crowd moving through the 

showfield than you might see at a usual car show. It was 

fun and exciting for the kids to be able to vote for their fa-

vorite vehicle  -  the People’s Choice. And it was delightful 

to see our members and participants “sharing” their vehi-

cles with the visitors. Our President Jeff Smulovitz’ car, a 

1908 REO, probably had hundreds of photos taken of it on 

show day, many with little kids in the seat, grinning ear to 

ear as Jeff 

squeezed the 

bulb on the horn 

and started up 

the engine. No 

wonder his car 

won People’s 

Choice ! The 

show did its part 

Saturday in pass-

ing on our pas-

sion for our hobby 

to the younger 

generation. 

     Thanks to the 

MSV staff for their 

wonderful support. 

Thanks to our 

MSV committee 

for the publicity, 

field layout, car 

placement, regis-

tration, and judging, and thanks to all the members who 

helped make the show a success. 

     A special thanks to Paul Ruscito for choosing a quality 

P.A. system that did a perfect job playing music and relay-

ing information to the showfield. 

    At the top of page 3 are the winners of the Museum 

Awards and the Top Ten trophy winners with owner names.  

 [Continued under MSV SHOW, page 4] 

Best Chrysler—1961 Plymouth Fury 

Best Orphan -  1959 Edsel Ranger 
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MSV SHOW: [from page 3] 

[Continued under MSV SHOW, page 9] 

Best FOMOCO—1956 Ford Thunderbird 

People’s Choice & Oldest Car — 1908 REO 

Director’s Choice —1968 Dodge Charger 

Best Antique  -  1941 Chevrolet Coupe 

Best Modified  -  1931 Ford Coupe 

Best Foreign  -  1998 TVR Cerbera 

Photos by Jim Colville 
and Tom Parker 

Registrar Lori Ruscito sends her 
thanks to her great team: 

Sally Wolfe, Nita Bearer, &  
Lauren Conrad 

OUR MANY THANKS TO SHOW 
CHAIRMAN DAN ROWZIE, 

WHO DID A TERRIFIC JOB AGAIN  
THIS YEAR !! 

Best GM — 1970 Chevrolet Chevelle 
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        AUGUST CAR OF THE MONTH  
           Bruce & Judi Hall’s 1972 BMW 2002tii 

                        

     This all-original 1972 
BMW 2002tii was manu-
factured in Feb. 1972 
and delivered to Frank-
furt, Germany. Bruce 
Hall’s father, Jim Hall, 
previously had a 1969 
model (in “ugly green” 
per Bruce) that was to-
taled in a wreck. Jim de-
cided to use the insur-
ance money from the 

totaled car to order this new one from a dealer in Hunting-
ton, WV. The options were a sunroof, alloy wheels, special 
seat material, anti-
freeze, and XAS 
tires, and he negoti-
ated an AM radio 
option for free. On 
the way home from 
the dealer, Jim 
talked to a Porsche 
friend who was 
headed to Germany 
on business. The 
friend would take 
delivery of the car in Frankfurt, drive the car during his visit, 
then take the car to the port to be shipped to Baltimore, 
MD, a big cost savings on import. A few weeks later, Jim 
got notice that the car was delivered. Bruce and his parents 
headed to Baltimore and drove the BMW back home to 
Charleston, WV, and it has remained in the family ever 

since.  
   Once safe at 
home, the family 
used it in autocross, 
hill climbs, and rally-
ing as well as a reg-
ular driver on tours 
and fun trips. A ride 
in the BMW became 
a reward for mem-
bers of the extended 
family  - as the 

youngsters obtained 
their driver’s licens-
es, the rite of pas-
sage was celebrated 
by a ride in the car 
(but chauffeured by 
Jim, of course). The 
car was always me-
ticulously cleaned 
after every outing. 
The engine is a 4-
cylinder, 4-stroke in-
line engine, with 
overhead cam shaft. 
Engine capacity is 
121.3 cu. in. and it has 140 hp. Max speed is 116 mph 
(manual). Acceleration is 0-60 in 9.9 secs. The trunk is 
equipped with the original elephant hide vinyl and white 
edging strips on the wheel wells.  
   After his Dad passed away in 2008, Bruce began regular-
ly showing the car in his Dad’s honor. The BMW has won 
awards at the 
Classic on the 
James, Best in 
Class at the Hil-
ton Head Con-
cours in 2009,  
First in Class at 
the Ault Concours 
in 2010; it has 
won awards at the Glenmoor Gathering Concours, and won 
the Preservation Class at Hilton Head Concours. When 
shown with its original buyer’s order, window sticker, 
books, service records, tools, and dealer brochure, its origi-
nality is evident, and the car has become a standard of 
originality for a U.S. version of a 1972 BMW 2002tii.  

   In May 2022, 
Bruce and Judi at-
tended the Green-
brier Concours d’El-
egance held at the 
famed Greenbrier 
resort in White Sul-
phur Springs, WV. 
The Halls entered 
the BMW in the 
“Unrestored 1970 
and Newer” class, 
and won one of the 

two Springhouse Awards in their class. Since the May 
show date was almost exactly 50 years to the date the 
BMW was originally purchased, talented Judi crafted a  
paper “birthday cake” for their car for the occasion and 
handed out packets of 
M&Ms to the at-
tendees. The paper 
cake was a brilliant 
idea for a rainy week-
end, as everyone 
knows what happens 
to REAL cake left out 
in the rain...     
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MEMBER NEWS 

FROM DAVID SUNTER: 
Anyone who has a motorcycle or a 
European sports car can relate to this 
photo... 

FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
     EDDIE BUSKO CRUISE-IN 
Saturday 6/29 was the 2nd annual  
Eddie Busko Memorial Car Show at 
Welltown United Methodist Church in 
Clear Brook. The show is put on in 
memory of Bill Busko's son Eddie, and 
donations collected benefit the 
church's food bank. Like last year, the 
show filled up the yard and parking lot 
in front of the church with a variety of 
stock and modified cars and trucks. 
Vehicles entered in the show ranged 
from Bill Busko's Model A, to a Ferrari 
and a Wheel House lawn tractor. Bill's 
wasn't even the only Model A in at-
tendance. 

I overheard the red ‘69 Chevelle SS 
being praised as the most beautiful car 
in the show. 

Next, a ‘56 DeSoto Fireflite, a ‘72 Olds 
Cutlass convertible, and a Porsche 
811. The VW bus was stunning, but 
Chevys were represented by many 

more examples, including a few Chevy 
street rods .  

A ‘67 Fairlane and a Ford truck, Art 
Bragg’s Buick, and my own ‘68 Barra-
cuda.  

[Editor: here are members’ submissions 
received since June 24] 

[More MEMBER NEWS, page 8] 
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 FROM PAUL RUSCITO: 
  YELLOW SPRINGS SHOW JULY 4 
A few pictures from the Yellow Springs 
Car Show July 4th. The Studebaker 
truck was an uncommon sight, beauti-
fully restored with a 289 V8.  Some-
thing you may remember from the TV 
show "That 70s Show" was a Vista 
Cruiser station wagon. Kenny Harper 
had his red Ford Cyclone out enjoying 
the day with friends. The red Corvette 
was an unrestored vehicle in it's origi-
nal paint. The afternoon was hot and 
muggy but there was plenty of shade 
under the pavilion with a little group 
playing Blue Grass music. With plenty 
of food & drink it was a great day cele-
brating our Flag and Independence 
Day.  

FROM TOM PARKER: 
VA MUSEUM OF TRANSPORTATION 
My son’s soccer team travelled to Sa-
lem, VA for the VHSL State Tourna-
ment in early June. They unfortunately 
lost in the semi-final game, but while 
we were in town we went to Roanoke 
to the check out the Virginia Transpor-
tation Museum. The museum is fairly 
large and located in an old train depot. 
They have cars, trains (full size and 
model), planes, and buses all covered. 
When you walk into the wing with the 
cars, they are lined up on both sides 
with about 30 cars total. There were a 
handful of Studebakers, including a 
late 1800s wagon. 

     There was a 1913 Detroit Electric 
which cost a whopping $3000 at that 
time. For the Mopar fans, there was a 

1970 Superbird, 1970 Charger and 
1955 Chrysler 300. Of the early cars 
on display were the 1923 Piedmont, 
which was the only car company ever 
chartered in the Commonwealth of Vir-
ginia, and a 1923 REO. The train yard 
had several locomotives and cars that 
could be walked though.  [more MEMBER NEWS,  page 12] 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 7] 
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ought to be a really fun time and 
a great opportunity to show the 
New Jersey folks a great wel-
come to the Winchester area. A 
quick note to remind us too of the 
shows Saturday July 27 and Aug. 
3 at Newtown Commons, Ste-
phens City that Harry Newman 
works at putting together.  
     I hope everyone enjoys the 
rest of the summer, and I hope to 
see a lot of you at our upcoming 
events. Please remember when 
you visit our sponsors and sup-
porters of this newsletter to thank 
them for advertising with us. 
     See you soon.   --  Jeff 

 MSV SHOW: [from page 4] 

PRESIDENT: [from page 1] 
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FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
 GREAT RACE  - PURCELVILLE 
   So Tom Parker sent me a text, "Want 
to go to Purcellville on Tuesday (June 
25th) for ‘The Great Race’ stop? It's at 
noon." Of course, I went. It was a 
chance to see a variety of classic cars 
from the ‘20s to the ‘70s from across 
the country. The race route is different 
every year, so this might be the only 
time the race would pass through our 
area. This year’s event covered 2200 
miles. It started in western Kentucky 
and finishes in Maine.  
   The day's route through our area 
started in Frostburg, MD, stopped in 
Purcellville for lunch, then continued on 
to Gettysburg, PA for the next over-
night stay. There were140 cars en-
tered, and we managed to catch about 
two thirds of the cars as they arrived. 
Entry for each car was $7000 to $9000 
and the teams competed for $120,000 
in prize money.  

A Model A sedan delivery, a step-down 
Hudson, a ‘62 Dodge Dart 440 station 
wagon, and an Alfa Romeo.  

A ‘69 Boss Mustang, a Ford roadster 
with a 'boat tail", a purple Dodge Chal-
lenger, a Buick Roadmaster, a ‘61 Ca-
dillac, and a vintage Indian motorcycle. 

Next, an MGB-GT, a ‘72 Datsun 240-Z,  
and a mid ‘60s Jeep Wagoneer.   

 A Fiat Jolly. Can you imagine 2200 
miles on wicker seats?  

 
Many of the spectators brought cool 
classic cars of their own. . A Porsche 
club brought a number of vintage cars, 
mostly 356 models.  

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 8] 

[More MEMBER NEWS, page 13] 

Photo by Tom Parker 
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FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
    SULLY CAR SHOW JUNE 16 
June 16th was Father’s Day, and Fa-
ther’s Day means the big annual car 
show at Sully Plantation in Chantilly. 
This year, the weather was perfect. 
While the show was still big, the deci-
sion to disallow day-of-show registra-
tions certainly resulted in a lighter num-
ber of entrants this year. Even so, I 
believe there were still more than 350 
cars on the show field. Although the 
car show at Sully Plantation is put on 
by the Washington Chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club, there are always a 
wide variety of antique and classic cars 
and trucks on display. The first car to 
be seen walking in the spectator en-
trance was a Ferrari 308 looking like it 
was waiting for Thomas Magnum (from 
the "Magnum P.I." TV show) to jump in 
and drive away.  

The blue Pontiac convertible is a ‘55 as 
is the ‘55 DeSoto wagon.  

 It was a beautiful day for convertibles, 
including this ‘54 Ford Skyliner with the 
glass roof section. Next, Rich De-
genaro's ‘72 Plymouth Scamp in Basin 

Street Blue (often referred to as "Petty 
Blue" in reference to the color of Nas-
car Driver, Richard Petty's cars), and a  
‘69 Hurst Olds.  

Of all the Thunderbirds, the one that 
stood out the most was the 1962 "M" 
code Sports Roadster with the 390 V8 
with the three 2bbl carb setup from the 
factory. Of course, since the show is 
put on by the Model A club, there was 
an abundance of Model A's.  

As always, there was a respectable 
turnout of Chevrolets, and probably 
half of those were Corvettes. Here’s a 
a red Corvette Stingray convertible, 
and a ‘72 Chevelle SS. 

. There were a few Jaguars in the 
show including this red Type 1 XK-E. . 
Phil Ray brought his 1963 Datsun 320 
pickup. This particular model with the 
pickup bed integrally attached to the 
cab, like an El Camino, is especially 
rare. Last, a Citroen 2CV.  

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 12] 

[More Sully Show in future newsletters] 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  

   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 

WHEN YOU CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET   

   THEM KNOW YOU  HEARD ABOUT THEM IN  

THE SPLIT RIM. 

 NOTE: Timothy Price (see ad above ) says for antique 
cars, if you supply the oil and filter, he will change your 
oil and lubricate the chassis for $40. Mention this ad. 
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FOR SALE: Now Available, 93 Octane non-
Ethanol Gas, at Interstate Liberty. Rte. 7 at I-
81. Pump 2.  

FOR SALE: Now available, 90 Octane non-
Ethanol Gas, all pumps, Royal Farms, 920 Ber-
ryville Ave. Winchester and in most other Roy-
al Farms locations. 

FOR SALE:  VA and WV Vintage Tags – Tom 
Rissler (540) 662-9020  

FOR SALE: 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy National, 2dr 
coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow body with black 
fenders. Engine, trans-mission, and brakes 
rebuilt within last 4 years. New tires. Original 
top. Runs and drives great. Project car. Needs 
new wood and wiring. Comes w/ extra parts. 
$5,000. Call Doug Swanson (540) 636-4558.  

FOR SALE: (REDUCED PRICE) 1962 Biscayne 2-
door post car, many extra parts , 6 cyl car but 
have extra 283 or 327 motors 3speed trans. 
$1,500. Call Bo Weddle, 540-323-2858  

FOR SALE : 1957 Ford Thunderbird. Triple 
white. Body off frame restoration. 50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584  
 

FOR SALE:  Devilbis 80 Gal. two stage air com-
pressor. $800; Abrasive blast cabinet $100;  
VW dealers engine lift porter $200 . Call Chet 
Allen (229) 977-1501 after 5:00 pm 
 

FOR SALE: Pair of 1965 VA tags, “Y6-288”; pair 
of 1956 VA tags, “474-264”.Bruce Hall, 304-
283-3661 or bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com. 
 
FOR SALE:  AMC/Rambler 198 c.i. Inline six 
cylinder block.  Brand new in orig.  labeled 
wooden crate and packaging. Never used. 
Stored inside temp controlled garage.  

Add’l info, photos, & pricing/shipping details, 
contact Mark Dinsmore, 
markshotrodgarage@gmail.com.  

FOR SALE: 1935 Ford Pick Up Truck; Sitting on 
a 1940 Chassis; has Flat Head V-8 that has 
been rebuilt. Has new valves, pistons and 
bearings in it. New paint job. Good tires. Hy-
draulic brakes. Have hood and grill also, they 
need to be re-installed. Great start job for 
someone to complete to their own liking.  
Comes with boxes of extra parts, some brand 
new vintage Ford, others used. Needs finished 
wiring, steering linkage, wood floor installed in 
the cab, and door glass. Must see to appreci-
ate.  Best Reasonable Offer. Call Bruce Hall, 
304-283-3661, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM ONLY.  

FOR SALE: 1927  Buick model 27-48 Master 4-
passenger coupe. 4500.00 For more infor-
mation call Michael Witt 540-303-1028 

FOR SALE: 1953 Studebaker Commander Hard 
Top "Starliner". Beige/Coral Red. Beautiful, 
unrestored #2 car. HPOF certified. 232 OHV 
V8, 120 HP, 33,401 Miles, 3-Speed OD. Power 
steering. Located in Winchester. Asking 
$32,500.  All reasonable offers considered. 
Photos on request. Jim Tillery 703-973-8927 
or TilleryJD@gmail.com  

FOR SALE: 1986 Parisienne I bought new in 
1986.  It has a little over 61K miles, has been 
garaged all but one year.  Selling due to mov-
ing soon (age and health). Car is in excellent 
condition and in good working condition.  In-
stead of selling to some teenager to use, I 
would prefer finding a buyer who would ap-
preciate a classic antique car. Price is negotia-
ble  - I am more interested in preserving this 
vehicle vs making money on it.  
Joe Beaudoin 540-327-6350 or 

joebeaudoin1234@gmail.com  
 

FOR SALE: 1964 MG Midget; British Racing 
Green; black interior & top; comes with Ton-
neau cover. No side curtains. 1099 CC engine 
size,  59 HP. Mileage 55,449. No rust. No colli-
sion damage. New battery, new fuel filter; 
runs, drives and stops good; electric cooling 
fan; all accessories work (lights, turn signals, 
etc). Clutch slave cylinder leaks slightly;  needs 
a little paint work near the left taillight; miss-
ing air filter housing. Great starting point for 
total restoration. Pretty darn good shape. Price 
$7,000. Bruce Hall (304) 283-3661 

FOR SALE: Repair manuals and/or  parts cata-
logs for a variety of years/makes/models, in-
cluding Buick, Chevy, Cord, Datsun, Dodge, 
Ford, Jeep, Lincoln, Mercedes, Mercury, MG, 
Pontiac, Porsche, Range Rover, Saab, and Stu-
debaker. No reasonable offer will be refused. 
For complete list, contact Bruce Hall, 
bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com  or          
(304) 283-3661  

FOR SALE:  (NEW AD) 1958 MGA 1500 Coupe, 
red with black leather interior with red pip-
ing.  Four cylinder, 4 speed, twin carburetors, 
64,960 miles, all accessories work, wire 
wheels.  Includes original owner’s manual, 
tools, jack and brass mallet. #3 car.  Price 
$17,000 firm.  Recently professional-appraised 
with documentation. Club member has owned 
the car 40+ years. Call or text Joyce, 
540.336.1020 

M A R K E T P L A C E  

Send newsletter ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

IMAGINE  

YOUR AD HERE 

SEPT NEWS DEADLINE: NOON  AUG 26 

From Facebook—Car Memes & Jokes  Page 

DIRECTIONS TO ANTIQUE CAR SHELTER, JIM BARNETT PARK 
1001 E. Cork St.  Winchester    From Pleasant Valley Rd, turn east onto E. Cork 
St. There are 2 Park entrances  -  make Right turn at first light (first entrance). 
Turn left  directly in front of the War Memorial Bldg (red blob on map next to 
“Jim Barnett Park” text), and drive past the ball fields. At the T,  turn Right and 
follow the road (Oak Dr) south to the Y.  Bear left at the Y, and follow the road 
past the dog 
park (on your 
left) to the dead 
end at the An-
tique Car Shel-
ter. There is a 
gravel parking 
lot, or you can 
park on the 
grass beyond it. 
Alternately, you 
can take the 2nd 
Park entrance 
from Cork St and 
follow Oak Dr as 
outlined above. 
No restroom 
facilities at the 
shelter, but the 
War Memorial 
Bldg is open to 
the public.  
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